VOLUME III ISSUE XII June 2019

PRESIDENT'S ADDRESS



Greetings fellow GLR members,

June is here and by the time this goes out, the kids will be out of school for the summer. It also means this will be my final President's letter. I would be lying if I told you this year has gone by quickly. For me, it has been a long year and quite an adventure as President of this great Region.

I want to start this letter by thanking the members of the Region Board. They have done and amazing job of helping me lead this Region. There is no way that I could have gotten through this year alone. I owe them a debt of gratitude for their commitment to this Region and a willingness to do what it takes to make the Great Lakes Region one of the best Regions in CSI. I want to thank the Excomm for

helping me keep my sanity when challenges arose throughout the year. I would not change any of it.

There have been a few personal changes to occur throughout this past year. One of the biggest changes what the purchase of my home. It was one of the most stressful times of my life, and I would like to personally thank those who have helped me get through the process. You know who you are. I could not get through without you. Another personal change to occur is that after five and a half years, I took an opportunity to change jobs. It was a tough decision, but in the end, I absolutely love where I am and the new projects with which I get to be involved.

This Region has been involved in a few events throughout the year. One of them was the Chapter Challenge. This challenge was to push to grow the number of members by 10 per Chapter, for a total of 130 new members. By the end of this fiscal year, we will be more than half way to our goal. A couple of Chapters have increased their percentage of new members. I hope those Chapters will be recognized at this fall's Institute Award Ceremony at Construct. I am so proud of everyone's effort to get new members and becoming CSI Ambassadors. I especially want to thank Ken Schmidt for being a champion for this endeavor and for all he has done for the Region.

We had a Region Caucus at Construct in Long Beach, CA. Honestly, I was very pleased with the turnout, and I am very appreciative of those who have taken the time to attend and represent the Great Lakes Region. There were a couple of minor hiccups behind the scenes, and I want to thank our Treasurer, Gary Beimers, and our Secretary, Gregg Jones, for all their help in resolving these issues.

I want to give a big shout out to the Great Lakes Region Planning Committee. The folks in the Northern Quadrant did a fantastic job of putting together the conference in Detroit. This committee started working on the planning the moment it was announced that it was their turn to host. They kept the Region informed each month on the planning process and any issues they encountered. The overall purpose of the conference is to develop future Chapter and Region leaders.

One of the biggest highlights of my year as President was seeing someone from our Chapter being elevated to Fellow. I was so proud to see Jack Morgan being recognized for all his hard work for CSI. The honor was well deserved. Another highlight was seeing Dean Bortz, from the Columbus Chapter, receiving the Bud Reed Medal. He has done so much for their local community college. It was well deserved. I enjoy seeing fellow members being recognized for all that they do for CSI. It brings a sense of pride as a member and as a President of this great Region.

As I finish this year, I want to take a moment to thank Gregg Jones. He is completing his term as Secretary. I can honestly say that he has served as a fantastic Secretary. He is one of the most organized people I know, and he has helped me so many times in keeping the meetings organized and timely. Thank you, Gregg, for all your hard work. I hope you will have a smooth transition as you pass the reins to Louise Schlatter, the new Region Secretary. I believe she will do a great job. At this point, I feel I am ready to pass the baton to Mike Rathburn. I know he will do a great job representing the Region.

In conclusion, it has been an honor serving as Region President. I want to thank all of you for having such faith in me to lead such a great Region. We still have money in the coffers so I must have done something right. But seriously, I look forward to working with the incoming Region Board. Thank you.

Edmund Brown, CSI, CCCA, Assoc. AIA 2018-2019 GLR President ebrown@guidondesign.com

GREAT LAKES INSTITUTE DIRECTOR'S MESSAGE

The CSI Fiscal Year is ending the end of this month. Where did the time go?

A recap of my last year's activities included:

- Participating at the Fall Institute Board Meeting prior to CONSTRUCT at Long Beach, California
- ➤ Participating at CONSTRUCT Long Beach, CA in October
- Participating in the Great Lakes Region Caucus at CONSTRUCT
- My elevation to Fellowship at CONSTRUCT (appreciative and very humbled)
- Participating at the Day at the Races at Churchill Downs hosted by the Louisville Chapter
- Participating at the winter Institute Board Meeting at Coronado Bay, California
- > Participating at the Great Lakes Region Conference in Detroit, Michigan in April
- Will be participating at the Master Specifier's Retreat in Chicago, Illinois this month
- Will be participating at the spring Institute Board Meeting in Chicago, IL this month
- Participating in the Indianapolis Chapter activities all year

A recap of several activities initiated by the Institute this past year:

- New Volunteer Portal
- Dynamic Chapter Program
- > Reintroduction of CSI Membership Cards
- > New Location for the CSI Institute Office
- > Introduction to the CSI Learning Library
- > Re-evaluation of all Certification Programs this year
- > Testing on the CDT only this year
- > Testing of the CDT, CCS, CCCA, and CCPR Certification Exams next year
- ➤ New Awards from the Institute Awards Committee
- > Two Town Hall Meetings hosted by CEO, Mark Dorsey, to the CSI Membership of highlights from the Institute

July 1, 2019, marks the state of the new three-year term as your Institute Director from the Great Lakes Region. I will keep you abreast of what is going on at the Institute. I anticipate more new initiatives will be coming from the Institute.

Previously, I stated that housing registration is open for CONSTRUCT 2019 to be held October 9-11, 2019 in National Harbor, MD, close to Washington, DC. Registration for the event is now available. I encourage any CSI member to attend at least one day of the Show. Many hours of Continuing Education are available, the Expo displaying the latest products, networking, and a fun time to be had by all. Many Chapters provide at least partial reimbursement to many Chapter members to attend.

The Dynamic Chapter Program will start registration for a third group. I recommend those Chapters who have not participated to date to do so. I participated in the first group and still use many of the tips discussed to increase program attendance and popularity. There is no cost to the Chapter as the Institute is providing the funding. Look for registration information soon.

Attend your Chapter's next meeting to find out how CSI and its members can be of service to you.

Drop me a line or call about anything CSI.

Jack P. Morgan, FCSI, CCS, CCCA, AIA, SCIP, USGBC, LEED Green Associate morwalsoplad1@gmail.com
317-508-4516
Great Lakes Region, CSI – Institute Director

CERTIFICATION QUIZ ANSWERS: 1. – b [AIA A201, 2.3]*; 2. – d [PDPG 16.8.1]*; 3. – b and d [PDPG 2.2];*; 4. – a [PDPG 8.4]*; 5. – c [PDPG 11.2.9]*

*PDPG Second Edition (June 2019, GLR Newsletter Electronic)

Jack Morgan, Institute Director

CHAPTER CHALLENGE RECAP

Fellow Great Lakes Region Members,

The Chapter Challenge Recap for Fiscal Year 2018-2019 will come next month.

Chapter Challenge Month 12 - June 1-June 30, 2019:

This month's special Kudo's go to Blair Reese of the Detroit Chapter and Roger Donaldson of the Cincinnati Chapter, as both are still promoting the Chapter Challenge and sending in Applications. Your Chapter, you Region, and the Institute salute you! To the rest of our 820 some members, we expect to hear from most of you before the end of the month.

Our total for 11 months is 41 new members, which is not bad considering we knew early that Akron-Canton, Louisville, and Evansville either opted out or were going to struggle to get their Chapter Challenge Committee pulled together. At this month's Board of Directors meeting there will be a motion to have Chapter Challenge 2.0 for Fiscal Year 2019-2020. Bringing 40 new members into the Chapter and then challenging the Chapter to keep them, renew their memberships, and get them involved was the primary goal the Chapter Challenge program.

The Great Lakes Region funded approximately \$12,000 with little or no administrative costs.

The Chapter Challenge original committee is hopeful that the incoming Board will continue this investment, pinpointed toward Professional and Emerging Professional members. The commitment by the Region to fund this unique endeavor was acknowledged by the Institute and numerous other Regions who struggle to find ways to support the Region and the Chapters.

We have one month to go, and I am certain the Chapters, their Board of Directors, especially their Membership Chairperson, can find 10 additional new members out of the 5,000 they have available!

I salute you and all of your volunteer work and ask you for one last push! If you need my or the committee's help in attending your Chapter meetings, making phone calls, or writing messages, please speak up. You can reach me by phone (317-979-1700) or email (kschmidt@sewardassociates.net).

Respectfully,

Ken Schmidt Chapter Challenge Chair GLR Past President

Totals per Chapter:

Toledo 01

Indianapolis 10 (+4 bonus)

Grand Rapids 10
Metro Detroit 07
Columbus 04
Cincinnati 03 (pending)

CHAPTER CHALLENGE NEW MEMBERS

Member	Email	Phone	Chapter
Neil Hutchinson (pending)	neil@psaarchitect.com	513-745-7902	Cincinnati
Christina Kimbler	ckimbler@designgroup.us.com	614-255-2222	Columbus
Howard Blaisdell	hblaisdell@moodynolan.com	614-464-4664 x1204	Columbus
Lacy Adams	ladams@mkcinc.com	740-657-3202	Columbus
Ronald Zinn	rzinn@colsglass.com	614-478-4527	Columbus
Tara Grove	tgrove.mcde@gmail.com	614-923-3930	Columbus
Ambria Maquard	annbri1@gmail.com	231-598-2025	Grand Rapids
Andrew Darling	andrew@metaltechbuildings.com	616-389-8827	Grand Rapids
Brian Bradley	bradleb8@ferris.edu		Grand Rapids
Daniel Montgomery	dmontgomery@bergmannpc.com	616-827-4273	Grand Rapids
Jana Cooper	jana@thirdcoastdev.com	616-608-3884	Grand Rapids
Jessica DeVries	jdevries@kingscott.com	616-329-5234	Grand Rapids
Mark Zimmer	mzimmer@teamrestoration.com	616-863-8118	Grand Rapids
Mary Brayton	marybrayton@ferris.edu	231-591-3584	Grand Rapids
Michael Humble	mike@pelgc.com	616-723-0139	Grand Rapids
Randy Baker	rbaker@wolvgroup.com	616-281-6246	Grand Rapids
Dan Hammond	dhammond@bsalifestructures.com	317-819-7878	Indianapolis
David Vallandingham	dvallandingham@guidondesign.com	317-800-6388 x130	Indianapolis
DeShun Johnson	dljohnson@bsalifestructures.com	317-819-2184	Indianapolis
Henry Meier	henryandpeggy628@gmail.com	317-253-9736	Indianapolis
James Gooden	jgooden@guidondesign.com	317-800-6388 x145	Indianapolis
Javier Perez	jperez@guidondesign.com	317-800-6388	Indianapolis
Josh Edwards		317-951-9192	Indianapolis
Kurt Sivilich	ksivilich@dlz.com	317-633-4120	Indianapolis
Mary Agnew	meaarchitect@gmail.com	317-951-9192	Indianapolis
Medley Byers	medley@sebreearchitects.com	317-272-7800	Indianapolis
Norissa Coleman	ncoleman@bsalifestructures.com	317-819-7878	Indianapolis
PhilPatsy Agwu	pagwu@dlz.com	317-633-4120 x236	Indianapolis
Daniel Gwozdz	dgwozdz@ids-troy.com	248-823-2116	Metro Detroit
Larry Zimanski	larryzimanski@yahoo.com	248-770-4640	Metro Detroit
Mohamed Hammoud	mhamoud@onealconstruction.com	734-646-3169	Metro Detroit
Nathan Hubert	nate.hubert@christmanco.com	517-482-1488	Metro Detroit
Thomas Budnick Jr	tom.budnick@bartonmalow.com	810-459-4577	Metro Detroit
Timothy Flintoff Jr	tim.flintoff@4545architecture.com	248-320-6098	Metro Detroit
Trevor Garland	tgarland@kingscott.com	269-381-4880	Metro Detroit
Farah Wissinger	fcwissinger@heapy.com	567-250-9130	Toledo

CERTIFICATION QUIZ

- 1. Under the AIA A201, who has the authority to stop the work, if nonconforming work fails to be corrected?
 - A. A/E.
 - B. Owner.
 - C. Contractor.
 - D. Varies As stated in Division 01 General Requirements.
 - E. None of the above.

2. A Punch List is generated by which of the following?

- A. A/E just prior to Substantial Completion.
- B. The subcontractors after Substantial Completion.
- C. The Owner before Substantial Completion.
- D. The Contractor before Substantial Completion.

3. Which of the following is a stage of the Facility Life Cycle?

- A. Preliminary Project Description.
- B. Facility Maintenance.
- C. Project permitting.
- D. Project Conception.

4. Which of the following is not an example of zoning regulations?

- A. Construction type.
- B. Facility function.
- C. Parking requirement.
- D. Height limitations.

5. Prior to BIM, the following drawings required specialized skill to produce and were used rarely in construction drawings:

- A. Non scaled views and plans.
- B. Plans and Reflected Ceiling Plans.
- C. Perspectives and Isometrics.
- D. Sections and Perspectives.

Answers with source info can be found at bottom of Page 2.

GREAT LAKES REGION CHAPTER CONTACTS & MEETINGS

Chapter	President	Email	Meeting Date	Meeting Location	Meeting Time
Akron-Canton	William Ahern	wahern@hasenstabinc.com	Third Thursday	Varies	5:00 pm
Blue Grass	Scott Noel	snoel@n3dgroup.com	Third Thursday	Common Ground Coffee	12:00 pm
Cincinnati	David Proudfit	Dsp-csi@cinci.rr.com	Second Wednesday	Old Montgomery Inn	Varies
Cleveland	John Workley	john.workley@vocon.com	Third Wednesday	Varies	Varies
Columbus	Brian McNally	bmcnally@meyersarchitects.com	Second Monday	Boathouse Restaurant	11:30 am
Dayton-Miami	Kenneth Oren	kenoren@plasterinfo.org	Third Tuesday	Varies	Varies
Evansville	Mike Vannatter	mikevannatter@sigecom.net	Second Thursday	Varies	Varies
Grand Rapids	Jeff Murphy	Murphyj@progressiveae.com	Second Thursday	84th Street Pub & Grille	6:00 pm
Indianapolis	Randy Vogt	rvogt@aspinall.com	Third Thursday	Willows on Westfield	5:30 pm
Lansing	Roger Donaldson	rogeraia@comcast.net	First Tuesday	Tony M.'s	12:00 pm
Louisville	Cindy Sturgill	csturgill@sewardassociates.net	Second Tuesday	Varies	Varies
Metro Detroit	Blair Reese	breese@ghafari.com	Second Tuesday	Varies	5:00 pm
Toledo	Gerald Marquette	jmarquette@hansenmarketing.com	Third Wednesday	Scrambler Maries	7:00 am

2018-2019 CSI GREAT LAKES REGION CONTACTS

OFFICERS

Edmund Brown

President

ebrown@guidondesign.com 317-272-7800

David Fryman

Vice President
dave.lodsap@gmail.com
317-604-3807

Ken Schmidt

Immediate Past President kschmidt@sewardassociates.net 317-979-1700

Michael Rathburn

President-elect

msrathburn@centria.com 513-793-9160

Gregg Jones

Secretary gregg.jones@c2ae.com 269-216-0222

Jack Morgan

Institute Director
morwalsoplad1@gmail.com
317-508-4516

Scott Mitchel-Taylor

Vice President smtaylor@conspectusinc.com 216-870-1970

Gary Beimers

Treasurer
gbeimers@comcast.net
616-295-2232

Rachel Middleton

Emerging Professional rachm2913@msn.com unavailable

COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Thad Goodman

Academic Chair thadg@nationalgypsum.com 614-296-5375

Ed Avink

Certification Chair avinke@progressiveae.com 616-361-2664

D. Blake Wagner

Electronic Communications Chair dblakewagner@gmail.com 317-264-2886

Phil Babinec

Planning Chair pbabinec@gbbn.com 513-241-8700

Ivette Bruns

Awards Chair ibruns@csoinc.net 317-848-7800

Mark Lackowski

Region Conference Chair mlackowski@ghafari.com 313-530-8602

Buddy Stanford

Membership Chair bstanford@tnemec.com 614-850-8160

Jack Morgan

Program Chair, Librarian Interim morwalsoplad1@gmail.com 317-508-4516

Ed Brown

By-laws Chair ed@sebreearchitects.com 317-272-7800

Chris Grimm

Education Chair cgrimm@aec-specs.com 202-670-2271

Ken Schmidt

Nominating Chair kschmidt@sewardassociates.net 317-979-1700

Gary L. Beimers

Technical Chair gbeimers@comcast.net 616-295-2232

NEWSLETTER STAFF

Jack Morgan

Editor morwalsoplad1@gmail.com 317-508-4516

Elizabeth Woodrow

Assistant Editor
ewoodrow@sewardassociates.net
317-578-3700